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As our nation begins to reopen, Virginians will be returning to the roads after months of staying at home due to COVID-19. Many will be rusty behind and wheel and will need a reminder about important safe driving skills. Now is the time to help re-energize the focus on traffic safety, especially as we head into the summer months. Last year during the four-day holiday weekend period for Fourth of July, there were 11 deaths on Virginia’s roadways. We are returning to the roads at a dangerous time of the year. There are several key behaviors that we can focus on to make it home to our loved ones this holiday.
Many will not only be returning to the roads this summer, but also eager to go on vacations, road trips, and visit family and friends. Make sure to plan ahead to get home safely. If your celebrations include alcohol, designate a driver BEFORE you start to celebrate. 

Basic safe driving measures can be the most powerful! Slow down and follow the speed limit. Speeding has been a major factor in roadway deaths since the start of the pandemic. Also, seat belt use is the single most effective way to protect yourself and reduce fatalities in motor vehicle crashes, yet only 85% of Virginians wear them. 
Being mindful of speeding and wearing seat belts are simple ways to save lives. 
Our time at home has made us even more dependent on technology. Our phones have been our lifeline to staying in touch with family, friends, and work. This will make it even more difficult to stay focused on the roads. Hand your phone to a passenger before you start your trip. If you’re driving solo, put your phone in silent mode and place it out of reach so you won’t be tempted to look at it. 
If you have a teen driver, make sure you relay these tips to them as this is the most dangerous time for teens on our roadways. AAA data finds that the 100 days between Memorial Day and Labor Day are when the number of crash fatalities involving teen drivers rise. Inexperience paired with greater exposure on the road creates a deadly combination for teen drivers. In addition, teens are more likely to be out later at night in the summer and clear weather conditions often tempt teens to speed. Parents can help ensure their teens practice good driving behaviors and set a good example by practicing safe driving themselves.
Protect yourself and your loved ones and practice safe driving this summer. Spread the word and get more information at www.drivesmartva.org. 
